
Friends of  Lower Suwannee & Cedar Keys 
National Wildlife Refuges

Annual Meeting 2022
Debbie Meeks, Friends President



THANK YOU… Leaders and 
Staff of our refuges!
Their hard work enables us to enjoy the Refuges 

Welcome John Stark

Deputy Manager

Andrew Gude

Refuge Manager

Daniel Barrand, Refuge Forester
Jason Coates, Engineering Equipment Officer
George Pelt, Engineering Equipment Officer
Sterling Valentine, Law Enforcement Officer

Welcome Johnny Mendoza, 
Administrative Officer 

Dan Frisk
North Florida Complex Manager



THANK YOU
for staying with us through the pandemic



Hybrid Board Meetings
are here to stay

All members are welcome!



Election of Directors

Peg
Past President

Debbie M.
President

Linda
Treasurer

Bill
Secretary

Ginessa
President-elect



Terms extended until 2024

Election of Officers

Matt

Denise Boyd

BarbaraTravis

Leaving the board

John M.



Slate of Continuing Directors

Dan Ed Joe

PaulDebbie J.John T.



HOW’S THE MONEY? 

2020 2021

Beginning Balance $25,874 $23,897
General Income $7,694 $11,091

Grant Income $50,000 0

Total Income $57,694 $11,091
General Expenditures $9,638 $6,672

Grant Expenditures $50,000 0

Total Expenditures $59,638 $6,672

Ending Balance $23,897 $28,411



Online Store

Marc Minno

Meeting Specials

Barbara Woodmansee



Goal for 2022
Visitor Engagement



After Lunch Vista Tours
• No bathroom facilities
• Shuttles available
• Key ceremony
• Main house inside tours



Dr. Marc Minno

Butterflies and Their Host Plants


